April 2024

Our Departure!

We have great news concerning our paperwork and departure. We received all our documents this
month and depart for Mozambique on Tuesday, April 2nd. We thank you for your prayers concerning
our documentation and praise the Lord that we can leave for Mozambique. Please continue to pray for
us as we get to Mozambique, settle in, and adjust to the new country.

We depart from Knoxuville, TN, at about 7 PM on Tuesday, April 2nd. Our total travel time is about 34
hours with our layovers. Lord willing, we will arrive in Mozambique in the afternoon of Thursday, April
4th.

We pray that our arrival in Mozambique will be a smooth transition, but we certainly appreciate your
continued prayers. We believe that prayer makes a difference. As the Bible says in James 5:16b, "The
effectual fervent prayer of a righteous man availeth much." Therefore, we sincerely desire your
prayers.

Everleigh’s 2" Birthday

On March 17, we celebrated Everleigh’s 2" birthday. We are so thankful for Everleigh. We praise the Lord that He gave her to us
and that we get to raise her. She is a wonderful joy to our lives. We are excited to see her grow and how the Lord uses her in the
future.

Christen's Pregnancy
This past week, Christen had her final doctor's appointment for her pregnancy in the states. We praise the Lord for the excellent

report of a growing, healthy baby girl. We are looking forward to meeting her in September. Please pray for Christen and this
pregnancy. | pray that she will travel well and that we will quickly find a doctor for her in Mozambique.

Prayer Requests:
-Please pray for a smooth transition and safe travels to Mozambique on April 2nd.

-Please pray for God to open doors for us in Mozambique.
-Please pray that God would use us, even while we are learning Portuguese, to be faithful witnesses and see souls saved.
-Please pray for Christen's pregnancy and our baby girl's arrival in September.

To end this letter, our last letter while in America, we want to sincerely thank you for your care, support, and prayers for us. Many of
you reading this letter have been with us since we began this journey in May of 2021. We have prepared for this departure time for
nearly three years to answer God's call on our lives as missionaries. Thank you for your obedience to the Lord so we can do the
same. We are your representatives in Mozambique and praise the Lord that we can represent you and Jesus Christ to people who
desperately need the gospel.
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